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90 Acts of  Kindness Complete!  

Sunday Church School celebrat-
ed the completion  of 90 Acts of 
Kindness with a party in Plato 
Hall last Sunday with music, bal-
loon animals, a juggler, card 
tricks, food, a candy jar bar and 
great fellowship.  Mrs. Arvanites 
filled in the òthermometeró and 

balloons dropped! 

Welcome Fr. Dimitrios and Pres. Danielle  
        By Emily Lucas 

If you've been downstairs to St. Catherine's recently, you've probably noticed we 
have a new priest.  His name is Father Dimitrios Burikas. 

Father Dimitri's birthday is on August 11th, and his name's day is on the Feast Day 
of St. Demetrios coming up on October 26th.  He has three younger siblings, Pen-
nie, Theofani and Demi.  He played soccer, baseball, and basketball growing up, 
and although he doesn't play any sports now, he loves watching the Olympiakos 
soccer team from Greece and the Cubs.  His favorite color is red, his favorite food 
is his mom's pastitsio, and he liked studying World History in school.  Before Father 
decided to become a priest, he was studying to become a sports journalist.  When 
he was in high school, he first had the idea to become a priest, but it wasn't until 
college he decided to go to a seminary.  Father Dimitri loves how warm and wel-
coming our community here is, and says he really enjoys serving the Divine Liturgy 
in the downstairs chapel. 

Presvytera Danielle's birthday is July 17th and her name's day is June 29th, the 
feast day of St. Peter as her baptismal name is Petroula.   She has one older sister. 
 When she was younger, she played a lot of sports, and she currently coaches la-

crosse at Maine South High School.  She also loves running.  Although she doesn't play football herself, she loves watching the Univer-
sity of Utah football team play.  Her favorite color is olive green and her favorite food is yogurt.  She loves listening to Folk Rock and is a 
huge fan of Eric Clapton. She is an avid hiker and like Father Dimitri she also enjoyed studying ancient history in school.  She loves our 
church community because of how nice and friendly we are.   

Last but not least, Father and Presvytera met during school, when Father's childhood friend was dating Presvytera's sister.  The two 
often hung out together, and their friendship grew to where they are today. 
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IOCC  

Serv-X-Treme 

By Maddy Szubert 

 

During my last few weeks of summer, I received a call from the Youth 
Ministries director of the Greek Orthodox Metropolis of Chicago, and he 
asked if I was interested in spending a week in Elk Grove Village to serve 
as a member of the first annual Chicago Serv-X-Treme conference hosted 
by IOCC. IOCC stands for International Orthodox Christian Charities, 
and this ministry is dedicated to helping and serving others in the name of 
Godõs love. I was a part of a team of 11 high school students, and 
throughout the week, we participated in multiple service projects. Besides 
just the service projects, it was a really cool experience to meet kids my 
age that were of Orthodox faith but whom I probably would never get 
the chance to meet otherwise because they were not necessarily Greekñ
we were Greek, Serbian, Russian-Carpathian, and Ukrainian. Most of the 
projects we completed were in Chicago and included sorting books for 
charter schools (completed in a Romanian Orthodox cathedral), working 
a health fair at the Kroc center, rebuilding a home for Habitat for Human-
ity, and serving dinner at the Harbor Lights Rehabilitation Center. We 
really got to expand our service actions because many of the kids never 
really volunteered. We also went through seminars with a few organiza-
tions like the Kulis Foundation (who funded the conference) as well as 
Camp Noah, which is a camp for children who have gone through disas-
ters (both natural disasters and home life disasters). Besides all of the 
service work and seminars, we got to enjoy a Cubs game as well as Navy 
Pier! It sounds like the Kulis Foundation is going to set up another confer-
ence next year, and I encourage any current high school juniors to keep 
their ears open for the opportunity and take up their cross and spread 

Godõs love while making great memories! 

On the Holy Day of the Assumption of the Virgin Mary, we were so proud to witness the "Tonsuring" of our Altar Boys. This a high 
honor for our young men to be ordained as Church Readers, setting a young man apart as blessed by the bishop to read in ser-
vices and in the Divine Liturgy. May God continue to Bless them and guide them throughout their lives. AXIOS!!! 

  Altar Boys Tonsured by Bishop    

For the last three summers, during a week of June, I have been attending Fanari Camp.  This has always been my favorite week of summer, 
because I am away from home, meet new friends, and have so much fun.  The previous years the camp was held in very large groups at 
Green Lake Conference Center, but this year for the first time the camp was at Saint Iakovos Retreat Center.  I did not think the camp 
would be as fun as when it was held at Green Lake, considering that the camp was in smaller sessions of only 100 kids, and at a new place.  
When I got to the camp, I quickly realized that this was not the case.  I immediately found out that even though the camp had a lot less peo-
ple, the traditions all stayed the same.  I also found that Saint Iakovos Retreat Center was beautiful, and there was a lot to do.  During camp 
we would start every morning off with a peaceful service in the chapel.  Throughout the day, we would participate in various activities such 
as Bible study, athletics, Orthodox life, art, and my favorite part of the day, free time.  During free time you could play basketball, soccer, 
volleyball, take a hike through the woods, visit the farm and animals, or just hang out with your friends.  Fanari is such an easy place to make 
friends, because all the people there have so much in common, that we all practice the same religion, and most of the campers are Greek.  

So next summer if you want to have a great week and meet lots of new friends, I recommend spending it at Fanari camp. 

Camp Fanari Moves To St. Iakovos Retreat Center   by Luke Maggos 


